Chief’s Report August 2023

-I applied for a state PPE grant for 2023.  This is the same grant we applied for last year and acquired 12 new air packs along with some wildland gear and helmets.  This time we’re going for bunker gear, boots, and wildland gear (about $23,000 worth of gear).
-Dee send out another 700+ flyers to Indian Hills residents last week.  The first wave of flyers appears to have generated three new applicants so far.  That brings us up to five new folks who’ve walked through the door this year, three of whom are already attending trainings regularly.
-The roofing project started this week and their work appears to be excellent.  They’re addressing the problem areas with the time and materials that should resolve our leaks.
-Insurance estimates are in for the district’s damaged vehicles from this summer’s hail storms.  
	-Lark Trailer-$6360 replacement value
	-2018 Dodge Ram (351) - $16,900 repairs
	-2019 Ford/Braun NW Ambulance (386) - $11,100 repairs
	-1996 Dodge Ram (359) - $14,487 to repair, $18,100 to total  
Calls for August:
7-Medicals
3- MVAs
1- Cancelled Enroute
3- Smoke Check
1- Park Rescue (mutual aid Foothills)
1-Alarm
1-UTL
1 calls for August, 119 calls for 2023

